
Parent Bulletin, 17th January 2025    

Events wc. 20th January 2025               

Week 2 

Monday 20th January   
  

Year 9 Immunisations am 
 

Tuesday 21st January    
  

 

Wednesday 22nd January       
  

 

Thursday 23rd January     

 
Year 11 Catering Practical Exam (Group 1)  

Friday 24th January   
 

Year 11 Catering Practical Exam (Group 2) 

 

Kindness is Contagious  
Further to last week’s bulletin, we will be continuing our work on fostering kindness during this term.  
Students have been fabulous this week, embracing our invitation to ‘say hello, wave goodbye’. Next week, we will 
develop our work further, considering how we can demonstrate kindness through taking care of our environment 
and reducing the amount of litter on the school site.  
  
Year 7 and 8 Enrichment Choices  
Just a reminder to return the online form which has been shared to let us know what your child’s preferences are for 
Enrichment Day in February. The deadline for the form to be returned is Monday (20th January).  
 
Hop to It Art Competition Update, Ms Thorpe  
The "Hop to It" art competition is officially closed, and we want to thank the 286 participants for their creative 
submissions for the St Elizabeth Hospice Hare sculpture. We were truly impressed by the effort and talent 
demonstrated by all.  
After careful deliberation, 76 entries have been shortlisted for the semi-finals. If you child’s design was selected, 
they should have already received a certificate (via email to parents/guardians). These 76 entries will now move 
forward to the second round of judging, with finalists to be announced in the coming weeks.  
Thank you once again to all the artists involved! 
  
Book Trolley, Ms Froede   
Thank you for the responses that I have received from the reading survey last term. This has really helped to gain a 
clearer picture on where we stand with reading. As a result of the survey, we have launched a book trolley initiative, 
which students can access at lunch time every Wednesday and Thursday. Students will be able to borrow a book 
from the trolley, which they can take home to read. 
 
Art Department  
The Art Department is seeking donations of empty mushroom containers, Ice-cream tubs, unused wallpaper, and 
newspapers for upcoming projects. If you have any of these items gathering dust, we would greatly appreciate your 
contribution! Please drop them off to the crate situated in room G.48. Thank you for supporting our students' artistic 
endeavours! 
 


